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Karen Chafe

From:
Sent: Friday, August 20, 2021 1:26 PM
To: CityClerk
Subject: (EXT) King's Rd. application for Pi restaurant.

To whom it may concern,  
 
I live right by Pi and I fully support their application for an outdoor eating space. They have always been great and 
respectful neighbours and it would be a very positive addition to our block. I really can't think of any good reason why 
this should not proceed! I very much hope this is approved and I know it would be a fantastic addition to the 
neighbourhood.  
 
Thank you, 
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Karen Chafe

From:
Sent: Friday, August 20, 2021 10:55 AM
To: CityClerk
Subject: (EXT) Support for Pi Eatery's discretionary application for outdoor space

Hello,  
I am writing in strong support of Pi Gourmet Eatery's discretionary application for an outdoor eating 
space.  
 
I live in a neighborhood nearby the restaurant and fully support small businesses innovating and 
integrating into the downtown in every way possible. I go to Pi frequently and it is a draw into the 
whole area.  
 
It's placement next to a taxi stand and across from several other businesses (sushi restaurant, Yoga 
studio, Auto mechanic, butcher shop and corner store), along with a row of quintessential downtown 
"Jellybean" houses makes it the perfect place for an outdoor eating space as it is already a mixed 
res-comm block and a beautiful "St.Johns-y" spot for tourists and locals to soak up the downtown 
character.  
 
With the other commercial businesses already operating all around it in between the houses, there 
can be no reasonable objection to this simple request to keep from losing business during good 
weather.  
 
Pi was one of the first places in town to really innovate and broaden food options in the city and those risks and that 
leadership have paved the way for the current successes and stellar global reputation of the St. John's food scene. I 
cannot hammer home enough how extremely important it is for us, as a city, to support innovators and give entrepreneurs 
the space they need to succeed, it is essential to our success. 
The retail and hospitality industries are no different than the tech industry. Let them be geniuses and also feed us 
delicious food on a sunny deck. magic.  
 
This may seem like a small decision but please do not deny this business (and its patrons) the chance to survive and 
thrive and continue to improve the diversity and livability of this place.  
 
Plus holy Jesus have you tried their pickle pizza? 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
A Discretionary Use Application has been submitted by the Pi Gourmet Eatery at 10 King’s Road. 
  
Description 
The Outside Eating Area will be approximately 23m2 and located at the front of the building. The 
Outdoor Eating Area will be seasonal from May 1 to October 31, and hours of operation will be 
Wednesday to Sunday from 12 p.m. to 9 p.m. 
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Karen Chafe

From:
Sent: Thursday, August 12, 2021 5:24 PM
To: CityClerk
Subject: (EXT) 10 King's Road

Hello, I would like to voice my support for this application for a deck outside Pi Gourmet Eatery at 10 
King's Road. I live nearby and it would be an excellent addition to the neighbourhood.  
 
Thank you. 
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Karen Chafe

From:

Sent: Friday, August 13, 2021 5:00 PM

To: CityClerk

Subject: (EXT) Application for 10 King's Road

To whom it may concern - 

 

As nearby residents of Pi Eatery, we are very much in support of their application to build an outdoor deck. A deck would 

allow them to compete better with the many other food-service decks operating on Duckworth and Water St. 

 

We are frequent customers of Pi and in the summer months the pizza ovens make the indoor temperature in the 

restaurant quite warm. 

We would welcome access to an outdoor deck and think it would add to the success of the business during the summer 

months. The hours of operation in the application indicate the deck would close by 9 p.m. and we think this minimizes 

the noise imposition that might be experienced by nearby residents. 

 

Lastly, Pi is a successful, long-term business in the downtown that deserves to be supported by the City and its residents. 

We encourage Council to approve this application as the business will be positively impacted, and residents and visitors 

will have continued access to a great eating venue. One of the best and affordable eating establishments in the 

downtown. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

 




